May 24, 2010

A regular meeting of the Board of Health was held at the Town Hall on Monday, May 24, 2010.
The meeting was duly posted. Board members present were: Peter DeTerra, Dolores Caton and
Jeannine Lopes. Also present: Patricia Fowle, Health Agent.

Mr. DeTerra, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. The Chairman requested the
minutes of the meeting of May 10, 2010 be amended or approved.

Motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2010 was made by Ms. Caton; seconded by Ms.
Lopes. Vote was unanimous.

The Board received a written request from Greg & Kris Sethares, new owners of 30 Alder Street
who request permission to expand the dwelling from a one bedroom to a two bedroom. They
have two daughters and require the second bedroom. The dwelling footprint will not change.

Motion to approve the request was made by Ms. Lopes; seconded by Ms. Caton. Vote was
unanimous.

Ms. Ann Richard, organizer of the Farmers Market, entered the meeting. She received a notice
from the Board that $50 seasonal food permits are now required for all non-harvester food
vendors at the Farmers Market. Ms. Richard said she has charged the vendors their entrance fee
and the food permit fee will be confusing at this late date. The Board stated they do not have a
current vendor list and need to know all food vendors and the source of the food to be offered.
Discussion ensued. It was left that Ms. Richard would provide a current list of vendors for the
Board to review and a determination would be made as to whether or not the permit and fee
would be instituted this season.

There being no other business before the Board, motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 PM was
made by Ms. Lopes; seconded by Ms. Caton. Vote was unanimous.

Patricia Fowle, Health Agent



